LTPOA Minutes March 10, 2015

     Board Members Present:  Steve Blaha, John Johnston, Marilyn Meyer, Shelby Reneski, Ken Stojeba, Roy Hummel and Doug Leeker.

     President Blaha called the meeting to order at 7:03p.m. There were 35 residents in attendance and the meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

President’s Report
     President Blaha thanked everyone for coming out to the March meeting.  

     Steve stated that he hoped we would not need the snowplow any more this season.  Steve reported that Joe Hejnal had cleaned up the snowplow and tucked it away in the shed.
Minutes

     February 10, 2015 meeting:  Since the meeting minutes are available online, President Blaha stated he would accept a motion to waive the reading of them.  Marilyn made a motion to waive the reading and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.
Treasure’s Report

     Marilyn Meyer reported that there were no deposits made in February.  The only cash inflow was from interest earned in the amount of $7.06.  The total cash outflow for the month amounted to $4,915.78.  The major items were to Dale Wallen for the ditch cleanout ($2,700.00) and Bobcat of St. Louis for the Bobcat repair ($959.14).
     The checking account has a balance of $59,224.01 and the Millennium account has a balance of $200,507.39.

     Shelby made a motion to approve the report and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.
     Marilyn asked for approval to pay bills totaling $9,673.45.  The major items were $1,005.00 to take care of the truck and snowplow, $7,719.75 to McLaren for the creek dredging and $710.00 to Dale Wallen for the completion of ditches.

     Ken made a motion to approve the bills and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.

Building

     John reported that Joan Miller, lot I37, wants to remove and replace a boatlift.  An inspection was made by John and Ken.  Ken made a motion to approve and it was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.

     John reported that Michael Shea, lot H9, would like to replace his railroad tie seawall with modular concrete blocks that match one of the modular concrete walls he has erected on his property now.  John stated that he is planning to make an inspection this Saturday.  

     Marilyn made a motion to approve, upon John’s inspection and approval and it was seconded by Shelby.  MOTION PASSED.
Security

     Roy stated that there was nothing new to report.  He did mention the camera surveillance system worked well in reporting the underage party that occurred and was reported at the last meeting.  President Blaha stated that it was comforting to know that the parents were behind the board in that situation.

Gate

     No report.
Maintenance

     Ken Stojeba said that the only thing to report is that there were a couple of issues with the truck and the Bobcat that were resolved.  He reported we had a couple days of snow removal.

LTIA Representative

     Janet Quillman reported that we are having a Spring Fling dance on March 21, 2015 with a live band.  The doors open at 7:30 and the music starts at 8:00.  She reported that we are having an adult Easter egg hunt on April 4, 2015, which starts at 9:00PM. 

     Julie Johnston reported that we are having our Boat Poker event on Saturday, August 29th and we need one more dock host.

     Julie reported that they are working on the golf tournament for this year.  It should be around the same time as last year.  The tournament will be held at Sugar Creek this year.

     Janet stated that because the newsletter is sent electronically now, they are going to send out a membership letter to everyone to remind them of the LTIA membership and the dues.

Finance

     No report.

Website

     No report.

Parents Club and Garden Club

     No report on either club.
Sewer

     Marilyn Meyer said there was nothing new to report.  A resident inquired about a red light he saw blinking down at the treatment plant.  He stated the light was no longer blinking.  Marilyn said to call the sewer number at the sales office to report any problems.

Water Testing

     Barb Rohm stated that she and Ken Jost handle the Lake Management Volunteer Program, which is different from what Clarue Holland reports. She stated that this is a program that she and Ken have handled for ten years.  The program measures the productivity of the algae, nitrogen and phosphates in the lake.  It is a program in which the University of Missouri does all the testing. She and Ken are no longer able to handle this program anymore and they are looking for volunteers.  Barb said the test involves going out on your boat on two locations on the lake, once a month from April through September.  She reported the test involves taking water samples, temperature samples and clarity samples.  Then the samples are run through filters and this process takes about 1½ hours each month.  If anyone is interested, please let her know.

Dam

      Marilyn Meyer reported from an email Clarue Holland sent.  She stated that Clarue is making contact with Jeff Bertell who is replacing Don Eskridge at Reitz and Jens.

     Marilyn also reported that Clarue would be talking with Red Oak about the series of grass cuts for the dam soon.

Old Business

     President Blaha reported on the Leiendecker issue, lots O13 and O14. He stated that properties along the lake and river have high probability to water issues, known as the drainage.  He reported that every lakefront has the potential of an erosion problem, but depending on what the lot owner does or does not do, directly affects the results of what Mother Nature does to the property.  

     One of the Leiendecker family members was present and asked for the approved plans and engineering report that she claims was approved by prior President Sansone and how much was budgeted for project.
     President Blaha reported that after much research by him and other board members, which included inspecting the creek drainage area, speaking with two past presidents of the LTPOA, sorting through years of LTPOA minutes and checking the files of O13 and O14, a decision by the board was made.  It would be the property owner’s responsibility.
     President Blaha reported that Mr. Wallen has not completed the cutting of the brush on the upside of the ditches and has about 1/3 more to complete.  He stated that he and John Johnston have spent a couple of Saturday’s burning the brush.
     President Blaha reported that Mr. McLaren removed the silt and came in under budget.  The budget was approved for $14,000 and the cost came in at $7,719.00.

New Business

     Kevin Scheirich reported that the fish club is having a meeting on March 18th at 7:00PM and they will also have boat and trailer stickers available at the meeting.  He stated they would be talking about a possible fishing tournament this year and the stocking of the lake.

     Kevin reported that they have an order for fish in the amount of $4850.00.  He stated they have $3200.00 in the TAA account.  Kevin asked the board for the balance of $1,650.00 to cover the purchase.  President Blaha made a motion to provide $1,650.00 to anglers club and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

     President Blaha reported on the proposed reduction to one trash hauler for the lake to reduce the heavy truck traffic, which results in road destruction. He stated that Waste Management Services bid was lower.  Their prices would be reduced to $10.95 a month the first year, $11.05 a month the second year and $11.25 a month the third year.  Trash pick up is on Wednesday’s and they provide a bulky item pickup each week, free of charge. If you do not have a 95-gallon tote, they will provide one free of charge.  Ken made a motion to accept Waste Management Services for a three-year term and it was seconded by John.  MOTION PASSED.
     President Blaha reported on another item for new business.  Wright Brother’s Tree Service is doing business in the area and they are looking for place to dump their mulch.  They are inquiring if the board or the lake would be interested in accepting the mulch.  Doug Leeker reported that fresh cut mulch is detrimental to plants.  After much discussion, it was decided to reject the mulch.  Ken made a motion to reject the mulch and it was seconded by John.  MOTION PASSED.

     President Blaha thanked everyone for the large turnout for the meeting tonight.  With no new business to report, Ken made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by John.  The meeting concluded at 7:50. 
     Prepared by Shelby Reneski.
